MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL, COLWINSTON, ON WEDNESDAY 11th NOVEMBER, 2009 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard
 – Chairman






A J Austin

M R Shave






Mrs S J Carter


Apologies:








W Bellin






G W Bates


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard


County Councillor:

R A Thomas

The Chairman wished to reflect on the recent death of former Community Councillor David Thomas.  The Chairman added that it had been a privilege to work with the late Councillor and that his wisdom and counsel to the Colwinston Community Council, especially his support in regard to various issues such as the St.Athan military academy and also the Hafod housing development as well as his guidance in other areas, would be sorely missed.
It was also recorded that David had continued to advise and befriend the new Council in regard to PCC matters after his retirement.  The Chairman reported that, as he had been unable to attend, the Council had been represented by Councillor Mrs S J Carter at the funeral.

The Chairman held a moment’s silence in memory of the late Councillor, to draw and reflect on his memory.
Following this brief silence, the meeting continued.

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

It was proposed by Councillor A Austin, and seconded by the Chairman that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 13th October, 2009, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
The Chairman asked for it to be recorded that this meeting was taking place on Wednesday 11th of November, instead of Tuesday 10th of November, due to the fact that a quorum would not have been possible, and there would not have been a Chairman available for the meeting.

3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Audit
The Chairman reported that the work had been completed and the documentation received by the auditors.  However, the Chairman said that the Auditors had wished to see the bank reconciliation from the Treasurer.  The Treasurer agreed to pass the cash book to the Chairman.  The Chairman agreed that he would copy the necessary information and return the cash book to the Treasurer.  The Chairman commented that the Auditor had said that there did not seem to be any other points to draw attention to.
No other queries were raised.

3.2
Police Report
The Clerk reported that the Police had been invited to the January meeting.
3.3
Planning Application 2009/00351/FUL - Motocross
The Clerk declared a conflict of interest in relation to his Welsh Assembly Government role and handed over the taking of notes for this part of the meeting to the Chairman.  The Chairman added that the Clerk would not be permitted to take any role in the issue and that all aspects concerning this matter would be passed on to the Chairman.

The Chairman understood that the ‘stop order’ had been invoked and that the activity had ceased.  This was confirmed by County Councillor R Thomas.  The Chairman further reported, however, that activity had been witnessed after the stop order.  At the time, one person who complained was verbally and physically threatened by the applicant and this was reported to the Police.  The Chairman thanked Councillor Thomas for his assistance in this regard.
It was agreed that this issue would be discussed further with the Police in January.  The Chairman informed the meeting that an appeal hearing would probably take place in January or February 2010.  The Chairman said that a representative of the Community Council had been invited and that he would be prepared to attend the hearing.
Once this matter was closed, the Clerk resumed his role.

3.4
Planning Application – 2009/00476/FUL – Church Cottage
The Chairman said that he was unaware as to whether Councillor Bates had spoken to the owners of Church Cottage.
3.5
Planning Application 2009/00081/FUL – Ty Maen Farm

In regard to this planning application, which had been approved, the Clerk reported that he had been unable to attach the list of extensive conditions to the approval, but would do so with the minutes of the November meeting.

3.6
Community Projects

-
Little Hill

-
Village Green

The Chairman reported that he had been unable to contact the contractors in regard to the quotes, but would chase up the matter before the next meeting.
3.7
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman reported that this was in hand and he was awaiting the quote from Browns in Cowbridge.  In the mean time, the Clerk reported that he had stared to scan the most recent minutes in order that the record of the current Council was easily accessible.
3.8
Notice Board
The Chairman agreed to make a suitable replacement as and when time permitted.  This was in hand and would also be completed in due course.  On-going.
3.9
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman said that he had put a piece in the Newsletter in regard to the Moto Cross in September.
3.10
Legal Matters
The Chairman reported that the Land Registry could not give him a definitive answer as the land was unidentifiable.  Councillor R Thomas suggested trying the Farm Council to identify the wet lands area.  The Chairman said that he would pursue it with map references and the longitude and latitude to try and identify the area if requested.  It was agreed to let the matter lie.
3.11
Pruning of tree in front of the flats

The Chairman reported that County Councillor R Thomas was looking into this.  Councillor Thomas said that he had spoken to Miles Punter and was awaiting more information, but would follow the matter up.

3.12
St.Athan Military Academy – Consultation Documents

The Chairman noted that the Community Council had been supportive of the original planning application in regard to the academy.  It was agreed to let the matter lie.  Noted.
3.13 – Vale on the Road
The Chairman reported that County Councillor R Thomas had spoken to Gordon Kemp, Leader of the Vale of Glamorgan Council in regard to this matter.  Noted.
3.14
Planning query – Capel Cariad
The Chairman reported that this was being investigated by the Planning Officer, and that he understood that in Conservation areas only a measurement of 5 cubic metres in height was allowed for a log cabin, and that it also cannot be used for residential purposes.

3.15
Foul waste smell – Environmental query
The Chairman reported that he had spoken to the Environment Agency in regard to the matter, but that it was perfectly legal for a farmer to store a mound of manure on his/her land, and that any problems were the responsibility of the Vale.  The Vale Council said that this was not their problem, as the farmer was not breaching rights of storing manure and was doing it responsibly.  The Chairman asked if it leaked what would happen.  The Vale Council responded that in such a case, it would be the responsibility of the Environment Agency, and the Chairman said that he would pass this on.  The Vale Council said that the Environment Agency would be called to act if this happened.  Furthermore, the Vale Council also said that if effluent was going into the streams, the Environment Agency had to act according to the Law.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS
4.1
General Highway Matters
The Chairman gave a report on highway matters as follows:

· Damaged Roads
The Chairman reported that there was nothing further to report from the last meeting in regard to Tŵmpath and Heolfaen.  In regard to the damaged road, this had not been yet repaired.  County Councillor Thomas reported that this was due to lack of funds in regard to the transport budget.  Councillor Thomas also said that the Vale Council had written to the Welsh Assembly Government in regard to lower funds for the purposes of improving roads and transport in the Vale of Glamorgan.  The Chairman proposed that the Community Council write to Jane Hutt, AM in regard to this matter.  Agreed unanimously.
· Grass cutting
The Chairman reported that the Community Council was disappointed in the quality of grass cutting, and that the second cut had been done very unprofessionally.  County Councillor Thomas responded that the work was being done by contracted staff and not permanent staff and agreed that the quality was not up to the required standard.  The Chairman added that the yard cut had not been carried out.  County Councillor said that it was down to costs, but agreed to contact Phil Beaman in regard to the matter.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT
5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer reported that there was nothing further to note for this month.

6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.1
Planning Applications

The Clerk reported that he had received the following planning applications:

Planning Application - P-DC-SDB-2009-00835-FUL – Golygfa Farm – Application to install a solar panel bank.

The Clerk reported that he had not received any further information in regard to this application.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Junction – Crack Hill & Lane to Colwinston Village

The Chairman reported that he had written to Miles Punter at the Vake Council in regard to the junction, that the hedge was impairing the view of drivers leaving the village and was becoming a road safety hazard.  Due to the Motocross problem, it was understood that the owner would not want to cut the hedge.  Miles Punter wrote back to say that if the hedges became a hazard then they would be cut back, but that following inspection, they were not seen to be causing a problem at present.  County Councillor R Thomas agreed to speak to Miles Punter about this matter.
7.2 Planning Application – 2009-01095-FUL – Clevis Orchard – 

extension to existing accommodation
The Clerk informed the meeting of the planning application for Clevis Orchard.  The design showed that there was a wish to increase the current height of the dwelling to provide first floor accommodation, along with a replacement conservatory on the ground floor.

The Chairman said that he had spoken to the Deputy Chairman, Councillor Bates, and could not see any problems with the extension.  It was agreed, following discussion, that the Clerk should reply that there were no observations to make on this application.
7.3
Consultations

The Clerk reported that he had received the consultation documents in regard to the Improvement of the Fire Service and the Proposed Guidance for Local Government in Wales.  The Clerk declared an interest in this matter and handed this over to the Chairman.
The Chairman tabled both documents and invited Councillors to contact the Clerk should they wish to look at the consultations.  Agreed that both consultations be noted.
7.4
Reception of Broadband
Councillor M Shave asked in regard to as to whether there were any problems with this in regard to the telephone system.  The Chairman said that he was going to look into the problem he was having with his own telephone reception, although he said that the Broadband connection seemed to be working at the moment.  The Chairman added that some people were having problems still with Broadband, but that this seemed to be down to WiFi which was not as reliable a connection as a hard-wired connection.
7.5
Speeding & Police Matters

County Councillor R Thomas reported that speeding had been witnessed on the road going into Pentre Meyrick and that the Vale Council was near to agreeing a speed limit of 50 miles per hour on the length of road which is currently marked in red.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 8th of December, at 7.00 pm in Colwinston Village Hall.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.
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